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Toronto -- Curtis A. Stone, counsellor to the U.S. ambassador to Canada, is obviously just doing his job by supporting oil drilling in the caribou calving grounds of the Arctic National Wildlife Refuge (Polarizing Arctic Debate -- letter, Aug. 20). But former prime minister John Turner, Environment Minister Stéphane Dion, the Gwich'in people and conservation groups have got it right -- this should never happen.

Despite Mr. Stone's assertions, the oil industry's footprint in Alaska has not "vastly decreased." Current development sprawls over 1,000 square miles and includes a record of spills, leaks and contamination.

Caribou use a slightly different area every year to calve, but the cumulative area used definitely overlaps where drilling is proposed. There is no way the oil industry can totally avoid this problem.

While it's true that a slim majority of the Inupiat favour drilling in the refuge, as a whaling people they are opposed to any offshore development. International agreements between Canada and the United States require the U.S. to conserve critical habitat for caribou, polar bears and migratory birds, all of which are threatened if the refuge is opened up. Isn't it time the U.S. started living up to obligations it shares with Canada?
